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Dear Parent/Carer

re: «Forename» «Surname» («DOB»)  
Your child is due to transfer to secondary school in September 2022.

Haringey’s Educational Inclusion Policy seeks to ensure young people with Special Educational Needs (SEN), including those with complex and high levels of support needs, are fully included in their local school community and that they access a rich and enhanced educational experience alongside their peers.  Young people with an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP) must be educated in a mainstream school unless that is incompatible with the wishes of his or her parent/carer or the provision of efficient education for other children.   

By law, the secondary transfer process is different for children with EHCPs.  Parents of these children have certain rights on admissions and transfers.  Parents may express a preference for a school in the maintained sector (i.e., a school funded by a local authority) in Haringey or in neighbouring boroughs.  They may make representations for an independent or non-maintained special school, but the authority has no duty to name this in an EHCP if there is suitable alternative provision in the maintained sector, unless the parents have opted to fund the independent school at their own expense.

All Haringey secondary schools can meet a wide range of special educational needs to enable young people to attend their local school. 

However, if you want your child to attend a mainstream school some distance from your home and the Local Authority can offer a school nearer to your home, please be aware that transport will not be provided, and it is your responsibility to ensure that the journey time and travel route is appropriate.
A copy of the Schools Prospectus and Information Brochures are available on School web-sites and the Secondary Schools Admissions booklet is available on-line 
Please read them carefully before expressing your preference on the enclosed transfer application form.

THIS FORM SHOULD BE COMPLETED AND RETURNED TO SEN NO LATER THAN 

 31st OCTOBER 2021.  
If you would like to email us a copy of the form you can do so by sending a photo or copy of the form and sending it to sendphasetransfers@haringey.gov.uk please label the Subject box as SECONDARY TRANSFER APPLICATION FORM.

The form is also available on the Local Offer web-site Local Offer News | Haringey Council
If you want to post the form please mark the envelope as follows: SEND PHASE TRANSFER

Special Educational Needs & Disabilities, London Borough of Haringey, 2nd Floor, Alexandra House, 10 Station Road, London, N22 7TR

DO NOT RETURN IT TO YOUR CHILD’S SCHOOL.

.

If you would like to email us a copy of the form you can do so by scanning the form and sending it to sendphasetransfers@haringey.gov.uk please label the Subject box as SECONDARY TRANSFER APPLICATION FORM.

Please name three schools that you would like the Authority to consult.  The first two can be any school in Haringey near to where you live, the third school will be your local school, which is nearest to your home address or your nearest faith school if you have indicated that this is your preference. 

You will need to consider your choices carefully as it may be necessary to allocate it if there are too many applications for the first school.  If you do not give a second choice the Authority will consult your nearest school.

Local Authorities (LAs) must comply with a parent’s preference for a particular maintained school unless:

a)  the school is unsuitable to the child’s age, ability or aptitude or to his/her 

     special educational needs, or

b)  the attendance of the child at the school would be incompatible with the 

     provision of efficient education for the children with whom he/she would be 

     educated or the efficient use of resources. 

These conditions are outlined in the Code of Practice on Special Educational Needs as the criteria LAs should apply in naming a school for a child with an EHCP.  Haringey will consider these criteria in naming a school.

Haringey is obliged by law to consult a school before agreeing to name it in an EHCP.  If the school is maintained by another LA, Haringey must also consult that LA.  The Authority must give consideration to all views received through consultation, but the final decision as to whether to name the school lies with the Authority.

You are advised that when making a decision about your request, we consider the number of young people with EHCPs in the school already, as well as the number of local young people with EHCPs requesting that school.

The Secondary Transfer Panel will meet to consider your application.  The Panel will have available the most recent annual review and the responses from consultation with schools and LAs and will apply the criteria outlined above to your preference.

The Panel will include the Head of Services for SEN and Disabilities and Secondary Headteachers/Special Educational Needs Co-ordinators.

Parents will be informed of secondary school places in February 2022.  
If you need further support with any aspect of secondary transfer, you can contact the Haringey Information Advice and Support Service on 020-8800-2611.

Yours sincerely
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Head of SEND 
